Bulletin of the Lincoln National Life Foundation - - - - - Dr. Louis A. Warren, Editor Published each week by The Lincoln National Life Insurance Company, Fort Wayne, Indiana

JUNE 18, 1951 NUMBER 1158

## BEST MAGAZINE ARTICLE—FIRST QUARTER 1951

The annual contest for the best Lincoln magazine The annual contest for the best Lincoln magazine article printed during the first quarter of the year seems to have evolved into a family affair. Mrs. Ruth Painter Randall's contribution in the New York Times Magazine for Feb. 11, 1951 entitled "Mr. Lincoln: A Portrait by His Wife" received the approval of the Lincoln National Life Foundation Advisory Group. She not only won the magazine award last year but her husband, Dr. James G. Randall of the University of Illinois, for the two years, 1947 and 1949, was honored with this recognition. 1947 and 1949, was honored with this recognition.

Several magazines which usually carry Lincoln contributions are now referring to their quarterly publications as Spring, Summer, Fall and Winter editions. This practice requires that in the future we make eligible for consideration contributions in both the Winter or Spring issues of the quarterlies, but we still must limit monthly and weekly publications to the first three months of the year.

Magazine articles appearing during the first quarter of 1951 are listed below under author with subject of discussion and source following.

Barton, Robert S., "Lincoln and the 'Effie Afton' ase," Foxboro Recorder Supplement, Feb. 7, 1951, Case," (4) p.

Barton, Robert S., "Mystery of the Lincoln Portraits on Glass," Hobbies, Feb. 1951, 78-79, 87 pp.

Bell, Hugh S., "Abraham Lincoln, Agency Manager," The Insurance Field, Feb. 2, 1951, 10, 12 pp.

Brehm, H. M., "Abraham Lincoln's Home, Linn's Weekly Stamp News, Feb. 12, 1951, 3, 7 pp.

Carnegie, Dale, "Lincoln's Power with Words," Your Life, Feb. 1951, 89-90 pp.

Chafetz, Henry, "There is no Face Like it," Hobbies, Feb. 1951, 122-123 pp.

Darrin, Charles V., "Your Truly Attached Friend, Mary Lincoln," Journal of the Illinois State Historical Society, Spring 1951, 7-25 pp.

Duncan, Kunigunde, "Lincoln Tackled a Hard Course," National Republic, Feb. 1951, 17, 32 pp. Duncan, Kunigunde, "Meet Lincoln's Teacher," 'teens

(American Baptist Publishing Society), Feb. 11, 1951,

Ford, Paul V., "The Crime That Baffled Lincoln," Chicago Sunday Tribune Grafic Magazine, Jan. 28, 1951, 3,

Glonek, James F., "Lincoln, Johnson, and the Baltimore Ticket," Abraham Lincoln Quarterly, March 1951, 255-271 pp.

Grupp, George W., "The Railroads and Abe Lincoln," Railway Progress, Feb. 1951, 2-8 pp.

Hamilton, Charles, "Lincoln's False Whiskers," Hobbies, Feb. 1951, 37, 60 pp.

Harkness, David J., "Lincoln and 'The Ship of State'," Lincoln Herald, Spring 1951, 28-30 pp.

Harper, Robert S., "One Day at Gettysburg," Collier's, Feb. 17, 1951, 22-23, 54 pp.

Harris, Alfred G., "Lincoln and the Question of Slavery in the District of Columbia—Part III. The District Emancipation Law." Lincoln Herald, Spring 1951, 11-18 pp.

Harwell, Richard Barksdale, "Lincoln and 'Dixie:' The Yankee Conversion of Some Southern Songs," Lincoln Herald, Spring 1951, 22-27 pp.

Heathcote, Charles William, "President Lincoln and John Burns at Gettysburg," Lincoln Herald, Spring 1951, 31-33 pp.

Hill, Tom, "Abraham Lincoln's New Salem," Chicago Sunday Tribune Grafic Magazine, Feb. 11, 1951, 1, 6-7 pp.

Horner, Harlan Hoyt, "Lincoln Replies to Horace Greeley," Part I, Lincoln Herald, Spring 1951, 2-10, 27 pp.

Humbert, Harold F., "Abe Lincoln Walks Abroad," The Rotarian, Feb. 1951, p. 50.

Josties, Sue, "Song of Susan," Omaha World-Herald Magazine, Feb. 11, 1951, Five-C.

McKiernan, Flora C., "Lincoln on Post Cards," Hob-bies, Feb. 1951, 154, 157 pp.

Medeen, C. C., Grim, Mrs. Louis A., Hoyt, Ethel P., "Best side trip we ever took," Better Homes and Gardens, Feb. 1951, p. 42.

Monaghan, Jay, "The Man and the Memory Still bide," New York Times Book Review, Section 7, Feb. 11, 1951, 1, 18 pp.

Randall, Ruth Painter, "Mr. Lincoln: A Portrait by His Wife," New York Times Magazine, Feb. 11, 1951, 9, 26-28 pp.

Rawley, James A., "Lincoln and Governor Morgan," Abraham Lincoln Quarterly, March 1951, 272-300 pp.

Rowan, Richard Wilmer, "Lincoln's Sister," American

Weekly, Feb. 11, 1951, p. 4.
Shutes, Milton H., "Happy Lincoln," Lincoln Herald, Spring 1951, 19-21 pp.

Stern, Philip Van Doren, "Lincoln Pilgrimage," Holiday, Feb. 1951, 48-51, 96-97 pp.

Welker, H. L., "The Story Behind the Picture," Denver Post, Empire Magazine, Feb. 11, 1951, 14-15 pp.

Wheeler, Bruce, "Lincolniana in 1950," Hobbies, Feb. 1951, 16-17 pp.

Wright, Jennie Esmond, "Lincoln Exhibits," National Republic, Feb. 1951, 7-8, 31-32 pp.

## Anonymous

"Abe Lincoln on America's Fighting Spirit . . .,"

Parade, Feb. 11, 1951, p. 4. "College Re-enacts Lincoln's Assassination on 86th Anniversary," Lincoln College Bulletin, Alumni Issue, March 1951, p. 1.

"Furniture from the Lincoln Home," Journal of the Illinois State Historical Library, Spring 1951, 61-63 pp. "William Kerner-A Loyal German," Lincoln Herald, Spring 1951, p. 34.

"Lincoln Association Books," Lincoln Herald, Spring 1951, 35-36 pp.

"Lincoln and Indiana Authors," Lincoln Herald, Spring 1951, 37-38 pp.

"Lincoln Campaigns," Washington Star Pictorial Magazine, Feb. 11, 1951, 8-9 pp.

"Lincoln 'Lives' on 86th Street," The Pulse, Feb. 15, 1951, 5, 7 pp.

"Lincoln's Place in the Universe," 80 Square, (Princess Peggy, Inc., Peoria, Ill.), Feb. 1951, p. 2

"Mr. Lincoln's School," Honolulu Advertiser, March 18, 1951, 10-11 pp.

"Vote for Lincoln," Boston Sunday Globe Pictorial, Feb. 11, 1951, p. 3.

"What Did Lincoln Really Look Like," Look Magazine, Feb. 13, 1951, p. 110.

"Where Lincoln Lives On," Indianapolis Star Magazine, Feb. 11, 1951, p. 26-27 pp.